
 

 

 

Safety Committee Participants: 
 

District Safety Committee Newsletter 

Safety Committee 
18/19 School Year 
remaining meeting 

dates: 

May 7, 2019 1:30pm at 
Piedmont Middle School Safety Committee Goals for the 

2018-2019 School Year 
• Addition of a digital frequency for the Maintenance, Grounds, 

Transportation, and Custodial Departments.  Integration of 
digital frequency for these radios will include access to district 
emergency channel.   

• Update and standardize School Site Evacuation maps.  These 
updated maps will include location of Utility Shut Offs, AED’s, 
Fire Extinguishers, etc.  

• Review and recommend Emergency Management and 
communication Software for implementation as part of our 
current safety protocols.   
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Safety Committee Updates: 

Fire Prevention Plans 
With collaboration from the MOT Department, the Safety Committee has developed a 
Fire Prevention Plan for schools and the District Office/Corporation Yard.  The purpose of 
this plan is to protect our employees, students, and occupants from the dangers of fire.  
This plan is in compliance with the California Code of Regulations, Title 8, and Section 
3221.  These plans include Emergency Procedures, Training, Drills and details for current 
Fire Protection Measures. 

PCB’s in Schools Plan 
During the month of April the Safety Committee has approved the PCBs in school plan.  
PCBs are a group of synthetic organic chemicals that can cause a number of different 
harmful effects.  PCB’s were used widely as coolants and lubricants in transformers, 
capacitors, and other electrical equipment.  The manufacture of PCBs stopped in the 
United States in August of 1977.   Consumer products that may contain PCBs include old 
fluorescent lighting fixtures, window and door caulking, electrical devices, etc.     
 
All plans described are available on the BUSD MOT Safety homepage.    
 

Electrical Safety Program 
During the month of April the BUSD District Safety Committee approved an Electrical 
Safety Program.  This program is designed to minimize, and in some instances eliminate, 
the hazards associated with electrical work.  The purpose of this program is to ensure the 
safety of employees who work near electrical equipment, ensure understanding and 
compliance with safe electrical work practices, and to comply with all current OSHA 
standards.     
 

Emergency Preparedness Update 
I wanted to take some time to recognize all 
BUSD schools sites for completion of their 
mandated lockdown drill for the 18/19 school 
year.  Lockdown drill accomplishments for this 
year included integration of the red barricade 
safety straps, standardizing emergency 
preparedness procedures across all sites, and 
participation from external groups.  
Completing these drills also allowed the site 
assessment teams to identify additional areas 
of opportunity for improvement.  The Safety 
Committee will collect this feedback and 
collectively work towards improving these 
items as part future scheduled drills.  Thank 
you for your participation in order to make 
Berryessa Union School District a safer place 
for all.  
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